
 

April 25th, 2025 

Rezoning Application Outreach Narrative for 3025 W. 3rd Ave  

To Whom it May Concern: 

A summary of the community outreach for this rezone case is listed below: 

 

RNO Outreach: 

We have been in communication with the Community Coalition of Barnum for this rezone case. I 

called in to the meeting on 9/10/2024 to discuss the project, and then attended in person on 

2/11/2025.  We discussed the project and there were no big concerns.  We plan to go back to the RNO 

once we have initial renderings and design for the project completed. We are committed to keeping 

the RNO informed on our progress and fielding comments and feedback from them. 

Councilperson Torres: 

We met with Councilperson Torres on 10/17/2024 on a virtual meeting where we discussed 

displacement and gentrification as well as the newly issued West Area Plan Implementation memo. 

Ms. Torres had concerns about displacement, but these seem to have been resolved now that we are 

including an IRU as part of the project. 

Direct Neighbors (within 200’ of the property): 

We dropped o6 the attached flyer at the following 13 properties on 4/25/2025.  

• 312 Grove, 318 Grove, 330 Grove, 338 Grove, 297 Grove, 270 Grove, 260 Grove, 263 Grove, 

269 Grove, 3030 W. 3rd Ave., 3040 W. 3rd Ave., 275 Federal Blvd., and 303 Federal Blvd. 

See the following pages for maps showing distances to the noticed properties. We will provide a 

summary of any comments received for inclusion in the Sta6 report for Planning Board. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jesse Donovan, Member 3025 W 3RD LLC 

 

 

 



 

Noticed Properties (North)    

                               

  



 

 Noticed Properties (Southeast) 

 

            

 

  



 

 

 

Noticed Properties (Northeast)    

      

  



 

     Noticed Properties (Southwest) 

 

        



 

 

Dear Neighbor, 

 

We recently purchased the property at 3025 W. 3rd Avenue, and intend to rezone the property. 

Currently the zoning is E-SU-DX, and we will be asking for a zoning designation of E-RX-3. This new 

zone district will allow us to entitle and permit a townhome building with up to 5 units. These units 

will be for-sale, will have 3 beds and 2.5 baths, and will include detached garages. Unit size will be 

approximately 1,400 square feet each.  The building will be two-stories, with a maximum height of 27 

feet.  This height is lower than the currently allowable height of 30 feet. Included with the 

redevelopment, one of the units will be an income-restricted unit at 110% AMI. 

 

We believe the rezone is supported by the West Area Plan and other comprehensive plans prepared 

by the City and County of Denver. The map illustrated on the reverse side is from the West Area Plan. 

Our site is shown on this plan as high-medium residential density due to its adjacency to the future 

bus rapid transit station at 2nd and Federal. 

 

We would love to hear any questions, comments, or concerns from you regarding this project. Please 

reach out to us via email or phone.  Thanks, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jesse Donovan 

jesse@brightlightereng.com 

720.504.8629 

 

 



 



EMAIL TO COMMUNITY COALITION OF BARNUM RNO












